Meeting with Ms. Erna van der Merwe, Deputy Director General of Anti-
Corruption Commission (29 June 2022)

(from left) Ambassador Nishimaki, Ms. van der Merwe, Spouse of Ambassador Nishimaki

On 29 June 2022, Ambassador Nishimaki invited Ms. Erna van der Merwe, Deputy Director General
of Anti-Corruption Commission, to his residence.

During the meeting, they exchanged views on the Commission's corruption investigations, among
others. MS. van der Merwe is in charge of the investigation into the bribery of Namibian
Government high officials by an Icelandic company in connection with the approval of fishing rights
(Fishrot scandal), which was uncovered in 2019.



